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Dear Kirsty,





RE: PA16/07281 and PA16/07818 – Fountain Cottage and Upper Fountain, 15 Marine Parade, St Mawes TR2 5DW





The Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group has assessed this planning application against the Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan and would comment as follows:





The Group would ask that the planning officer check that there will be no adverse impact upon the residential amenities of adjoining properties. (Refer Policies CV1(ii) and HO9(i))


The Group suggest that the opinion of the Conservation Officer be sought regarding the proposed infilling of the space between the two properties. (Refer Policy CV2)











Yours sincerely,


 





 S J Wagstaff





PP J Smith, Chair, Roseland Plan Steering Group














Please note:  This assessment constitutes the opinion of the Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group and is based solely on the documentation submitted by the applicant. It is not a planning determination under the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended). The final determination will be made by Cornwall Council as the Local Planning Authority.








From NPPF Paragraph 198 – “Where a planning application conflicts with a neighbourhood plan that has been brought into force, planning permission should not normally be granted.”
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